Response to Findings

The EPP regularly gathers, analyzes, and shares data with faculty and stakeholders. The EPP listens to the feedback and uses the findings to inform decisions for continuous improvement.

Data shared with P-12 educators, administrators, and EPP faculty during annual data sharing sessions involve summaries as well as full data sets. The August 2020 report was sent to stakeholders in a portfolio format with directions for the meeting, access to data sets, and a Data Sharing Post Session Summary was added to include feedback from the stakeholders. The feedback comments are discussed and become part of informing the decisions for change. This link leads to data shared in August of 2020.

The stakeholders receive access to larger reports for those who wish and a summary of various reports as well. The August 2020 participants are listed on the first page in data summaries. The August 2020 feedback provides an example of responses that are gathered from stakeholders who have viewed the EPP’s data findings.

The August 2019 annual sharing session included feedback from the 2018 session where P-12 educators, administrators, and EPP faculty contributed to the development of the new disposition assessment. The link displays a follow-up report from the previous year, plus new data. Stakeholders appreciate knowing that follow-up is occurring, and the stakeholder’s input is being heard and implemented. An example of the feedback gathered from stakeholders after the August 2019 session is available.

The 2018 data sharing session included gathering subject matter expert feedback from P-12 educators, administrators, and EPP faculty related to which disposition items are most essential for teacher candidates. The document includes the data sharing session summary as well. The August data sharing events have been productive for VCSU and participants from area schools.

· Annual data sharing session summary for 2017.

· Review of 2015 annual data sharing session and summary for 2016.

· Examples of annual data sharing sessions from 2016-2019.

Data are shared annually with stakeholders and far more often with EPP faculty. The findings are shared with groups of faculty members regularly and at times situationally. The data can lead to subtle informal decisions for improvement by faculty teaching courses, or to more significant changes such as adding a credit to a course or making changes in field experiences. The EPP makes decisions informed by data and the voice of stakeholders in the best interests of continuous improvement in teacher preparation. The EPP follows-up on its decisions to learn if the decisions were effective for program improvement. 
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